REGULAR

January 12, 2016

OPENING OF MEETING
Mr. Ritter called the meeting to order at 5:30PM. Mr. Ritter and Mr. Insco were in
attendance. Mr. Deters has resigned from the Board.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Mr. Rowan requested the Board enter Executive Session for the purpose of
discussing pending litigation and the employment and compensation of public
employees.

At 5:30PM, Mr. Insco made a motion to enter Executive Session and Mr. Ritter
offered the second. No discussion and the roll was called:

Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mr. Ritter reconvened the meeting at 6:02 PM. Mr. Barbiere said no decisions or
actions were made in Executive Session.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
All recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Ritter said that Mr. Deters said was appointed to the County Commission.
He resigned at midnight on Thursday, January 7, 2016. The law states the
vacancy must be filled in 30 days. The remaining two trustees can appoint the
successor. If they can't agree, it goes to the five-member committee Mr. Deters
named on his elections petitions. He said that the Board seeks to cast a wide
net to find the new trustee. Interested individuals can submit a resume and
cover letter of 500 words or less, describing their skills and capability, by
Tuesday, January 26. The information should be sent to Mr. Rowan, who will
forward it to the Trustees. The Board members will submit one name each to be
interviewed by both members.

Mr. Insco said that if Mr. Deters’s committee can’t agree, it goes to the probate
court judge. He suggested we prepare a plaque to for Mr. Deters.
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Mr. Ritter said that he is confident they will find a good successor. He also
acknowledged Mr. Deters as he was an excellent colleague. He also
acknowledged Commissioner Hartmann as an awesome public servant.

Mr. Rowan said he will put this information on the Township website and submit
to Northwest Press.

PRESENTATIONS

LEGO LEAGUE PRESNTATON

Kerry Marsh said her students are a Colerain-based team in the Lego-League.
She said this year's theme is trash. The team worked to find a solution to the
problem of how trash is created and handled. To research this, they visited
Rumpke. The students presented a skit which detailed the problem and their
solution, a home energy recovery unit. They showed a model of the unit in
concept.

CITIZEN ADDRESS

Matt Tietsort spoke about the drones and asked if there was any thought put into
instead of an out-right ban, to have a spot set aside for this.

Mr. Rowan said this proposal requires people to seek permission. It's not a ban.

Mr. Tietsort asked if there is an area that people can go to without having to ask.

Mr. Rowan said that with the number of drones, they have concern for the health
and welfare of the public and our employees. He said we hope to establish an
area in Heritage Park 150 years away from play structures or ball fields. We still
want registration to know who is there in case of problems. This written
permission allows us time with each person to go over guidelines.

Chief Denney said the FAA requires registration for drones over ' Ib.

Mr. Rowan said drones are banned in all national parks. He said we just need to
put safety precautions in place
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Bernie Fiedeldey also suggested the Obergiesing Park, with this time of year not
playing soccer. Mr. Fiedeldey welcomed Mr. Insco to the Board. He said that
we have a 1* amendment, about freedom of speech. | will continue to champion
the right of free speech. He said he’s seen over the last year or so, so much
disparaging remarks from board members about citizens. They are not entitled
to have disparaging remarks. Everyone is entitled to their rights.

Tara Stucky is the owner of Cincinnati Drones. She said they do a lot of flying at
Heritage Park, but always take certain procedures. The drones are registered
with the FAA. As this becomes more popular, more people are new and don't
understand the procedures. She said they put up “heads-up flying signs” and
are out in the field, not near walking trails or disc golfers. She said it's important
to consider the security of people. Only 5% have a zoom feature, so it's
incredibly difficult to spy on anyone. They certainly discourage this as they teach
customers. She said she and her husband are open to working with the
Trustees about the procedures.

Mr. Rowan said will work with her on this.
In response to Mr. Insco, Mr. Rowan said there will not be fines.

Jim Acton said Ms. Rinehart started something last year and asked the Board to
hold comments until he’s complete. He asked everyone to bow heads in silence
for Township employees, and others in need, veterans and active military. He
said at the December 8 meeting, Mr. Barbiere said the Board is not permitted to
open meetings with prayer, per a ruling of the US Supreme Court. He said he
placed calls to US Congressman asking guidance about this. He was told that if
those in office want to pray, fine, but they can't prevent citizens from bringing this
up. He requested that we have an opening prayer at our meetings.

Mr. Barbiere said that we didn’t have a full discussion. The US Supreme Court
said that you can have prayer, as long as you allow any denomination lead the
prayer. We didn’'t want to go in the direction of having just any group do the
prayer.

Mr. Ritter asked if he could sign in and offers a prayer. Mr. Barbiere said he
could do that at every meeting. He said that a moment of silence is different.
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Joseph Beal asked about zone change.

Mr. Ritter said we will give him a chance to speak during this part of the meeting.

Gary Middleton welcomed Mr. Insco. He also spoke about the drones and asked
if we could find a bigger area, as to not have them collide.

A citizen said that the moment of silence is typical at other meetings she has
attended.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS
Mr. Rowan said there will be three community meetings regarding the levy. He
encouraged everyone to attend or bring questions to a future meeting.

Mr. Meloy said the director of the communications center has resigned. Mr. Dunn
was instrumental in driving costs savings forward and we will miss him. The
Police Department has changed their hours since 2010, with the clerks
answering 55,000 calls, with $375,000 in dispatch fees saved. Mr. Dunn will be
missed.

Mr. Birkenhauer thanked the salt plow drivers for their work. He also said that on
. Thursday at 2pm, Supercuts is having their grand opening.

TRUSTEES’ REPORTS
MR. INSCO
No report.

MR. RITTER
Happy New Year! He said he is glad to see old and new faces here tonight.

He said he wife is the financial controller for a health care company. Her boss
invites outside speakers to their staff meetings. Neal Tillow, CEO of Talbert
House, spoke about the heroin epidemic and said that if one community is doing
it right, it's Colerain.
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PUBLIC HEARING — ZA2015-05
Mr. Insco made a motion to open the public hearing. Mr. Ritter offered the
second. The roll was called:

Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mrs. LeCount presented the staff report. She said the property is 12.72 acres,
located at 7600 Colerain Ave., with 360’ of frontage on Colerain Ave., and 110’
on Jonrose Ave. The request is to rezone the property to bring the entire site
under one zoning classification and therefor make the site more desirable for
future occupation and possible development. The request is to change the
zoning from B-2 general business and R-7 multi-family residential to B-3
commerce. The Colerain Township Zoning Commission voted 5-0 to
recommend approval of the map amendment. She said the rezoning would be
consistent with the Comprehensive Plan. Staff recommends approval of the
application.

Joseph Beal asked how this will effect on adjacent property owners.

Mr. Ritter said that when a potential developer comes forward, we have a chance
to vet it and discuss impacts on neighbors.

Mrs. LeCount said that if a developer would come in, there are plenty of criteria
they would need to meet. She said it's more difficult to market for sale when the
zoning is not in place.

Mr. Ritter said that you can rely on us to protect your interests.

Bemie Fiedeldey said to change to one zone type is a great idea. He said bars
and restaurants are prohibited in B3. What do we want to see there and how do
we want it to look? Zoning says minimal outside storage, but it should be
prohibited. B3 is a wide zoning. He suggested added conditions in the character
area, such as fully enclosed and landscaping and buffering with residential. The
CRA is a bonus for those people developing there. What do we as a Township
get out of it?

Page |5



REGULAR

January 12, 2016

Mr. Birkenhauer said this was a difficult property to market for redevelopment. It
was under a long-term lease. Most buildings will be demolished. Bob Stenger
will expand his business on to this property. He will pick his own neighbors, who
will be pillars in community, like he is.

Mr. Ritter asked if we have flexibility for this and if the existing code protects us
with set-backs, etc.

Mrs. LeCount said outdoor storage does require a zoning certificate. There is
o0’ buffer yard. There are still controls in place.

Mr. Fiedeldey said we shouldn’t allow pole barns.

Steve Cahill with Abercrombie and Associates represents Bob Stenger of FKS
Realty. He said this is a more desirable mixed use parcel in an area in
desperate for re-development.

Jim Acton asked question about the map.

Mr. LeCount said this is all one site, 5 parcels total, with rezoning for the three
northern parcels.

Mr. Insco asked about the buffer zone. Mrs. LeCount said there not one now,
but this would add it.

Mr. Insco made a motion to close the public hearing. Mr. Ritter offered the
second. The roll was called:

Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mr. Ritter made a motion to approve Resolution 2-16, “Case No. ZA2015-05,
7600 Colerain Ave., Approval of a Zone Map Amendment.” Mr. Insco offered the
second. The roll was called:

Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”
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NEW BUSINESS

PUBLIC SAFETY

Auction of Vehicles

Mr. Meloy requested the Board approve Resolution 3-16, “Resolution for
Disposal by Sale of Vehicle(s) (Value Greater Than $2,500) Which are Obsolete,
Unfit or Unneeded for Public Use (ORC Sec. 505.10).

Mr. Insco asked if we are getting a return on this. Mr. Meloy said that we wanted
one SUV and the cruisers are all-wheel drive. We need a specific vehicle for a
specific purpose, with the K9. We will transition an older Charger for this.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called:

Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mr. Meloy requested the Board approve Resolution 4-16, “Resolution for
Disposal by Sale of Vehicle(s) (Value Less than $2,500) Which are Obsolete,
Unfit or Unneeded for Public Use (ORC Sec. 505.10). This is a fire department
medic unit, which staff estimates required repairs at $3,000, but the vehicle is
valued at $1,500.
Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”

As Mr. Fiedeldey was leaving, he asked Mr. Ritter about what Hamilton County
Parks is doing about the drones. Mr. Ritter said we will research that.

Personnel — Change of Status

Chief Cook recommended the Board approve a part-time pay rate change for
Dustin Geiger, firefighter paramedic, for a promotion to firefighter paramedic fire
apparatus operator, at an hourly rate of $16.98, effective January 17, 2016.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was

called: Mr. Ritter. "Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”
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Chief Cook recommended the Board approve a part-time pay rate change for
Jay Schneider, firefighter EMT, for a promotion to firefighter EMT fire apparatus
operator, at an hourly rate of $14.72, effective January 17, 2016.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Full-time Police Officer

Chief Denney requested the Board hire Cody Ashcraft to the position of full-time
police officer. Mr. Ashcraft is current working with the Department as a part-time
records clerk. He is a 2015 graduate of the University of Cincinnati, where he
received his bachelor’s degree in criminal justice, and a 2015 graduate of the
Butler Tech Police Academy. This position fills one of the three 2016 levy-
approved positions. If approved Mr. Ashcraft's salary would be $47,520.28 and
he would serve a one-year probationary period. His appointment would be
effective Sunday, January 17, 2016, and his contingent upon his successful
completion of a psychological examination.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Chief Denney requested the Board promote Reserve Police Officer Nick Robers
to the position of full-time police officer. Officer Robers is current working with
the Department as a reserve officer, a 2003 graduate of Northwest High School,
and a 2009 graduate of the Butler Tech Police Academy. He and his family are
Colerain Township residents. This position fills the second of the three 2016
levy-approved positions. If approved Officer Robers’s salary would be
$47,520.28 and he would serve a one-year probationary period. His
appointment would be effective Sunday, January 17, 2016.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Mr. Insco. “Aye”
Chief Denney requested the Board promote Reserve Police Officer Kevin Boyle
to the position of full-time police officer. Officer Boyle is current working with the
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Department as a reserve officer and is a 2007 graduate of Oak Hills High School.
He is a veteran of the US Marine Corps and served in the War on Terror. This
position fills the last of the three 2016 levy-approved positions. If approved Mr.
Boyle’s salary would be $47,520.28 and he would serve a one-year probationary
period. His appointment would be effective Sunday, January 17, 2016.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye’

Chief Denney requested the Board hire Benjamin Kemper to the position of full-
time police officer. Mr. Kemper is a 2011 graduate of LaSalle High School and a
2015 graduate of the Butler Tech Police Academy. He comes from a family of
police officers and his father is a retired officer and two of his brothers are police
officers, one with Colerain. Mr. Kemper's hire fills a vacancy created by the
resignation of another officer in late 2015. If approved Mr. Kemper's salary
would be $47,520.28 and he would serve a one-year probationary period. His
appointment would be effective Sunday, January 17, 2016, and his contingent
upon his successful completion of a psychological examination.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Part-time Clerk Position

Chief Denney requested the Board appoint Michael Jacob (Jake) Spears to the
position of part-time/weekend records clerk. He is a recent graduate of the
Colerain Township Fire Department recruit academy and is a certificated
emergency medical technician. He has also served the Township as a seasonal
employee in the Public Services Department the past two years. He is currently
enrolled in the Butler Tech Police Academy. This is the back-fill of the position
formerly held by Mr. Ashcraft. If approved, Mr. Spears’s rate of pay would by
$12.18/hour, effective January 17, 2016.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was

called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”
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Grant Acceptance

Chief Denney said that the Department has received notice that the State of
Ohio approved the 2016 grant application to compensate for officers’ time to
educate the national DARE and Colerain Township Driving Angels curriculum.
The grant amount for 2016 is $4,009.88. He requested the Board’s approval to
accept the grant funding.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Vehicle Replacement

Chief Denney said it was part of the 2015 capital plan to purchase 4 replacement
vehicles and two new vehicles. He said that with the increase in communications
center fees, they need to modify the plan. He said SUVs have their place, but
are $2,000 more expensive. The request today is for four sedans.

Chief Denney requested the Board's approval to purchase four 2016 Ford Police
Interceptor sedans at a cost of no more than $114,228. He said four existing
cruisers will be sold to off-set the cost.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

PUBLIC SERVICES

OKI Regional Council of Governments Appointment

Mr. Birkenhauer requested the Board appoint Mr. Ritter as Colerain Township’s
member on the OKI Regional Council of Governments Board of Directors. Mr.
Birkenhauer will serve as his alternate.
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Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Donation Acceptance

Mr. Birkenhauer requested the Board accept a donation from Ed and Bernie
Waltz in the amount of $100 for the purchase of “Mutt Mitts” in Colerain
Township parks.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mrs. Harlow described the purpose of the “Mutt Mitts” in picking-up after dogs in
the parks.

ZONING

Appointment of Boards

Mrs. LeCount said there are three vacancies on our Zoning Commission and one
vacancy on our Board of Zoning Appeals, due to the expiration of terms and
resignations.

For the Zoning Commission, Mrs. LeCount requested that alternate member
Mark Fehring be appointed as a Zoning Commission Member for a five-year term
expiring on December 31, 2012.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mrs. LeCount requested that alternate member Aloysius Grote be appointed into
the open, unexpired Zoning Commission term previously held by llija Trajkovski,
which expires December 31, 206.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was

called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Page |11



REGULAR

January 12, 2016

On December 31,, 2015, Richard Lauf finished the term previously held by Dan
Temming and Mrs. LeCount requested that he be appointed as an alternate
member of the Zoning Commission for a two-year term, expiring December 31,
2017.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

On the Board of Zoning Appeals, Timothy Price finished the term previously held
by David Radabaugh and Mrs. LeCount requested that he be appointed to a five-
year term expiring December 31, 2021.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Request for Public Hearing
Mrs. LeCount requested the Board hold a public hearing on February 9, 2016, for
the demolition of properties.

Mr. Insco offered such motion and Mr. Ritter offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Resolution on Alternative Financial Services Providers

Mrs. LeCount said the Zoning Commission tabled this item at their December 15,
2015, regular meeting. She said extension of the moratorium for another month
will allow for the Commission to hear this item at their January 19, 2016, meeting
and provide a recommendation to the Board of Trustees. She requested the
Board approve Resolution 5-16, “Resolution Extending the Moratorium on
Alternative Financial Services Providers Until February 28, 2016 and Declaring
an Emergency.”

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
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Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Request for Public Hearing
Mrs. LeCount requested the Board hold a public hearing on the Alternative
Financial Services Providers (AFSP) text amendment on February 9, 2016.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Request to Amend Resolution

Mrs. LeCount requested the Board amend the existing vacant building
maintenance license resolution. She said this will create consistency with the
vacant foreclosed property registration inspection process. She requested the
Board approve Resolution 6-16, “Ammended Resolution Adopting Colerain
Township Vacant Building Maintenance License Resolution.”

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

ADMINISTRATION

Resolution Regarding Drones and other Aircraft

Mr. Rowan requested the Board approve resolution 7-16, “Resolution Amending
Resolution 16-10 and Adopting Rule 23 (Drones and other Aircrafts) to the
Colerain Township Board of Trustees’ Park Rules and Regulations.

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”
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Mrs. Harlow asked for approval of payroll, purchase orders, and receipts.
Mr. Ritter made such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was

called:

Mr. Insco. "Aye"
Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

The Fiscal Officer has recorded the following receipts in December 2015:

Receipt # Source Account Code Amount Purpose
RUMPKE WASTE,

798-2015 INCORPORATED 1000-802-0000 $1,500.00 | RUMPKE RENT
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP REIMBURSMENT, RENTAL
COMMUNITY CTR, AD & DEPOSIT, AND FOSTER CARE

799-2015 FD 1000-892-0000 $269.82 | INSPECTION
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP REIMBURSMENT, RENTAL
COMMUNITY CTR, AD & DEPOSIT, AND FOSTER CARE

799-2015 FD 2111-302-0000 $35.00 | INSPECTION
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP REIMBURSMENT, RENTAL
COMMUNITY CTR, AD & DEPOSIT, AND FOSTER CARE

799-2015 FD 2912-802-0299 $1,000.00 | INSPECTION
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS

800-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $150.00 | FIRE PERMIT, BCI CHECK
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

801-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-802-0299 $950.00 | RENTALS, LUNCHES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

801-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-892-0222 $74.00 | RENTALS, LUNCHES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

802-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $422.65 | CREDIT CARD - FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS

803-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $620.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS

803-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-892-0000 $18,480.00 | FEES

804-2015 DEA 2081-892-0000 $898.70 | DEA OVERTIME
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
PARKS & COMMUNTIY

805-2015 CTR 2911-892-0333 $800.00 | CHANGE FUND
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
PARKS & COMMUNTIY

805-2015 CTR 2012-892-0222 $500.00 | CHANGE FUND
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

806-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $3,503.00 | FEES AND DONATIONS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

806-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-801-0503 $250.00 | FEES AND DONATIONS
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FIRE & EMS
807-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $175.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP FORECLOSED REGISTRATION &
808-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-301-0000 $3,000.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP FORECLOSED REGISTRATION &
808-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-302-0000 $735.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
809-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $36.05 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
810-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $3,385.00 | FEES, COURT FINES, MALL, FINES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
810-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-401-0000 $31.50 | FEES, COURT FINES, MALL, FINES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
810-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0502 $25,787.25 | FEES, COURT FINES, MALL, FINES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
810-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2261-401-0000 $56.00 | FEES, COURT FINES, MALL, FINES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
810-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2271-401-0000 $208.00 | FEES, COURT FINES, MALL, FINES
811-2015 DEA 2261-892-0505 $9,139.55 | DEA
812-2015 DEA 2261-892-0505 $3,588.85 | DEA
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
813-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0000 $189.20 | DEAOT
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
813-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0000 -$189.20 | DEA OT
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
814-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $283.25 | CREDIT CARD - FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
815-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $133.90 | CREDIT CARD - FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
816-2015 DEPARTMENT 2281-302-0000 $600.02 | EMS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
817-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $125.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
818-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-892-0222 $200.00 | MEMBERSHIP FEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
819-2015 ADMINISTRATION 1000-103-0000 $1,024.44 | RED CARPET INN
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
820-2015 AUDITOR 1000-535-0000 $59.67 | 1ST HALF
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
820-2015 AUDITCOR 2031-535-0000 $108.35 | 1ST HALF
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
820-2015 AUDITOR 2081-535-0000 $725.63 | 1ST HALF
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820-2015 AUDITOR 2111-535-0000 $1,198.45 | 18T HALF
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
821-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $422.30 | CREDIT CARD - FEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
822-2015 PARKS & SERVICES 2281-302-0000 $2,021.28 | EMS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
823-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $3,400.00 | FEES, MISC
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
823-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-892-0000 $262.49 | FEES, MISC
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
824-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $2,255.00 | FEES, MISC, WALMART, NWLSD
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
824-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0000 $95.65 | FEES, MISC, WALMART, NWLSD
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
824-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0502 $12,576.33 | FEES, MISC, WALMART, NWLSD
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
824-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0504 $21,464.22 | FEES, MISC, WALMART, NWLSD
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP RENTAL DEPOSITS, LUNCH &
825-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-802-0299 $500.00 | TRANSPORTATION DONATIONS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP RENTAL DEPOSITS, LUNCH &
825-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-892-0222 $209.50 | TRANSPORTATION DONATIONS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
826-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-802-0299 $721.00 | CREDIT CARD - RENTAL FEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP CREDIT FOR SUMMER EVENTS
827-2015 ADMINISTRATION 1000-892-0000 $890.40 | COMMITTEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
827-2015 ADMINISTRATION 1000-892-0000 $0.05 | ENTERED IN WRONG AMOUNT
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
828-2015 AUDITOR 2081-401-0000 $3,457.05 | NOV COURT FINES
FORCLOSED REGISTRATION FEE,
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP FEE,VACANT STRUCTURE
820-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-301-0000 $1,000.00 | LICENSE FEE
FORCLOSED REGISTRATION FEE,
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP FEE,VACANT STRUCTURE
829-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-302-0000 $1,550.00 | LICENSE FEE
FORCLOSED REGISTRATION FEE,
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP FEE,VACANT STRUCTURE
829-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-399-0000 $900.00 | LICENSE FEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
830-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $200.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
831-20156 ADMINISTRATION 1000-302-0101 $702.62 | TIPPING FEES-SEPT
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DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY

REGULAR

January 12, 2016

LGF DEC/SUPPLEMENT DEC,
MOTOR VEHICLE REG NOV, LOCAL

832-2015 AUDITOR 1000-532-0000 $42,870.85 | GOV'T HIGHWAY/GAS EXCISE
DUSTY RHODES, LGF DEC/SUPPLEMENT DEC,
HAMILTON COUNTY MOTOR VEHICLE REG NOV, LOCAL
832-2015 AUDITOR 2011-536-0000 $2,983.89 | GOV'T HIGHWAY/GAS EXCISE
DUSTY RHODES, LGF DEC/SUPPLEMENT DEC,
HAMILTON COUNTY MOTOR VEHICLE REG NOV, LOCAL
832-2015 AUDITOR 2021-537-0000 $2,745.60 | GOV'T HIGHWAY/GAS EXCISE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
833-2015 DEPARTMENT 2281-302-0000 $111,562.54 | EMS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
834-2015 ADMINISTRATION 1000-103-0000 $350.10 | INTOWN SUITES
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
835-2015 AUDITOR 2231-104-0000 $21,982.50 | PERMISSIVE MOTOR VEH
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
835-2015 AUDITOR 2231-592-0000 $13,189.50 | PERMISSIVE MOTOR VEH
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
836-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-892-0222 $1,133.54 | REIMB
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
837-2015 DEPARTMENT 2281-302-0000 $1.541.11 | EMS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
838-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $3,675.00 | FEES, MISC, GRANTS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
838-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0000 $4,556.09 | FEES, MISC, GRANTS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
839-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-302-0000 $490.00 | FEES, MISC
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
839-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-892-0000 $2,405.51 | FEES, MISC
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
840-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $185.40 | CREDIT CARDS
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
841-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $221.45 | CREDIT CARD - FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
842-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $211.15 | CREDIT CARDS - FEES
843-2015 DEA 2261-892-0505 $4,860.21 | DEA
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
844-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-302-0000 $1,385.00 | FEES, VACANT STRUCTURE FEE
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
844-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-399-0000 $900.00 | FEES, VACANT STRUCTURE FEE
DUSTY RHODES,
HAMILTON COUNTY
845-2015 AUDITOR 2021-537-0000 $24,162.73 | GAS EXCISE TAX DEC
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COLERAIN TOWNSHIP

REGULAR

January 12, 2016

POLICE EQUIPMENT REIMB-
MEYER, ASHLEY

846-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-892-0000 $200.00
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
847-2015 ADMINISTRATION 1000-892-0000 $18.00 | GARN FEE
BENEFIT PREMIUMS REIMB EE
PREMIUMS QTR 4-2015
848-2015 COLERAIN TOWNSHIP 1000-892-0000 $4,691.27
BENEFIT PREMIUMS REIMB EE
PREMIUMS QTR 4-2015
848-2015 COLERAIN TOWNSHIP 2081-892-0000 $20,787.39
BENEFIT PREMIUMS REIMB EE
PREMIUMS QTR 4-2015
848-2015 COLERAIN TOWNSHIP 2111-892-0000 $35,331.29
BENEFIT PREMIUMS REIMB EE
PREMIUMS QTR 4-2015
848-2015 COLERAIN TOWNSHIP 2181-892-0000 $930.17
BENEFIT PREMIUMS REIMB EE
PREMIUMS QTR 4-2015
848-2015 COLERAIN TOWNSHIP 2231-892-0000 $7.552.96
849-2015 DEA 2081-892-0000 $2,223.10 | DEA OT
850-2015 COA GRANT 2912-892-0222 $1,888.41 | COA GRANT
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP RENTAL DEPOSIT,
851-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-802-0299 $500.00 | TRANSPORTATIO, AND LUNCH
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP RENTAL DEPQOSIT,
851-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-892-0222 $151.00 | TRANSPORTATIO, AND LUNCH
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
852-2015 COMMUNITY CENTER 2912-802-0299 $100.00 | RENTAL DEPOSIT
RUMPKE WASTE,
853-2015 INCORPORATED 1000-302-0101 $55,124.54 | TIPPING FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
854-2015 ZONING DEPARTMENT 2181-302-0401 $11,835.20 | SIDEWALK FUND
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
8556-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-892-0000 $3,250.00 | MISC
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
856-2015 POLICE DEPARTMENT 2081-302-0000 $900.00 | FEES
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
857-2015 DEPARTMENT 2111-892-0000 $4,605.99 | REFUND OF OP&F
COLERAIN TOWNSHIP
FIRE & EMS
858-2015 DEPARTMENT 2281-302-0000 $14,426.49 | Ems Revenue
859-2015 INVESTMENT 1000-701-0000 $1,446.16 | INTEREST
859-2015 INVESTMENT 2011-701-0000 $7.19 | INTEREST




REGULAR

January 12, 2016

8560-2015 INVESTMENT 2021-701-0000 $29.23 | INTEREST
859-2015 INVESTMENT 2231-701-0000 $8.74 | INTEREST
Total Revenue $540,100.17

Mrs. Harlow requested the board approve Resolution 8-16, “Resolution
Requesting the County Auditor to Make Advance Payments of Taxes.”

Mr. Ritter offered such motion and Mr. Insco offered the second. The roll was
called: Mr. Ritter. “Aye”
Mr. Insco. “Aye”

Mr. Ritter suggested that a moment of silence be added to the agenda of each
meeting. A citizen said that this moment of silence is fine, but prayers cause
problems. Mr. Barbiere said this must be distinguished from prayer. Mr. Acton
said that he and each person prays to “my God.”

ADJOURNMENT
With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Ritter motioned for
adjournment. Mr. Insco offered a second.

Mr. Insco asked everyone to pray for an employee who is fighting for his life.
The roll was called:

Mr. Insco. "Aye"
Mr. Ritter. “Aye”

Aol A Al

Fiscal Officer

Trustee



